Minutes

Eagan Basketball Board of Directors
July 12, 2015
Meeting was called to order by C. Berran at 7:31p.m. 

In attendance:  Chris Fillmore, Duane Jergens, Carrie Berran, Jason Schmidt, Phil Martin , Alex Buslee, John West, Aaron Huston, Dan Craighead, Katie Mellskog, Pat Kenny, Andrea Delsing, Mike Jaeger, Jake Wodele, Jeff Erickson and Jason Stanton.
Guest – Brian Ahman MSB

Meeting Minutes

June 2015 Meeting Minutes were reviewed. J. Schmidt moved to approve minutes as presented.  P. Martin seconded.  Motion passed.
Treasurer’s Report
FYTD thru May, net income for total Basketball $13,498.06.  

New Business
MSB

Brian Ahman from MSB spoke to the board about his program and their ability to help support ETB

In House Update

1st – 3rd
· The basketball hoops will be replaced at Northview & Thomas Lake the first week of August.  The money to pay for this will be paid out of the In House surplus budget.

· To date, 85 kids are signed up for the season
4th – 6th Grade
· M. Jaeger to work with C Berran on finalizing the budget.    
Travel Update
Tryouts

Girls Tryouts will be on 9/12-13.  Boys will be 9/26 – 28 with team selection happening on Monday evening.  The schedule is posted to the website along with the drills and process listed out.
Off Season Training
We have 182 registered and the season is going well.
Registration
Registration has been open since 6/15/15 and to date we have 69 kids registered.  Fees will be $330 plus the $20 Tryout Fee for 4th – 5th grade and $355 plus the $20 Tryout Fee for 6th – 8th grade.  Registration will run thru 8/15/15.  After 8/15, a $50 late fee will be imposed.  Registration will close on 8/31/15.
Players Clinics

ETB offers 2 clinics for players.  

A motion was made by J. Erickson and seconded by P. Martin to schedule both clinics with MSB for all teams.  If a team does not want to work with MSB and prefers another organization, the team will turn in their MSB time and can schedule their own sessions and the Board will reimburse the team.  Motion passed by a unanimous vote.  

D. Jurgens will work with MSB to schedule the teams.

Coach Interviews

Interviews for Girls will be Monday 8/17 and Boys will be 8/23, 25 & 26.  C. Berran to send out email blast as well as post information on the website. 

Tournament Scheduling

Spring Lake Park has moved their tournament to the same weekend as Eagan’s.  Thus, there aren’t many options for Eagan teams to play in before our own tournament, especially with Halloween the weekend before.  Therefore, there will not be scheduled tournament for Eagan teams prior to our tournament.

Eagan Tournament

We currently have the following gyms secured for the tournament; ECC, EHS, DHMS and BHMS.  Still waiting to hear from Eastview.  

LaCrosse will still manage concessions for our tournament.  

We will be adding vendors to sell at the tournament; smoothies, socks, shirts etc.

Spiritware

Based on the End of Season survey, about 80% of people who ordered spiritware were happy with it.  P. Martin will continue to work with Under Armour but will tweak the offerings based on the survey feedback.

Eligibility

A motion was made by P. Martin and seconded by J. Erickson to change the By Laws Eligibility rules to:  Participation in ETB is open to youth attending a District 196 school which is in the attendance boundary of Eagan High School (as established by District 196), or residing within the attendance boundary of Eagan High School in grades 4th thru 8th.  Documentation of eligibility may be required.  Players from neighboring communities will only be allowed if they receive approval from the Eagan Basketball Board.  This would be implemented in the 2016-17 season.  
Motion passed by a unanimous vote.

A motion was made by A. Delsing and seconded by K. Mellskog to add in the following language in the By Laws regarding Coach Candidates; The Board retains the right to adjust coaching selections or hire and external coach if the Board determines that it is in the best interest of a team.  If the Board selects an external candidate as a coach, the Board will be responsible for paying the coach.

Motion passed by a unanimous vote.

The updated By Laws will be posted in August pending the Minute Approval at the August meeting.

A motion was made by M. Jaeger and seconded by J. Schmidt to adjourn the meeting at 9:37pm.
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